
2021 Summer School Program - Session 2 
Welcome to the 2021 Summer School Program at Coolidge Elementary School! We are excited to begin this 

year’s program and look forward to the engaging learning activities for all students. All summer school classes 

are free of charge this year.  Students who attend Summer School will participate in various Reading and Math 

activities as well as STEM, PE, and Social Emotional Learning. In order to ensure students are successful, we 

ask that students are dropped off and picked up in a prompt manner. Students that are not picked up within 

fifteen minutes of Summer School ending will be disenrolled from the program after the second time. A few 

expectations of attending Summer School are: 

 

1. Be Prompt and prepared to work 

2. Be Respectful of the teacher and other students 

3. Work hard and give your best effort 

 

Please review the information below regarding arrival and dismissal as well as some general information about 

summer school.  

General Information  

• Summer School classes are held at Coolidge Elementary School (17845 Henry Street) from 8:15 a.m. – 

12:45 p.m. on the following dates: July 12th – August 6th (Monday - Friday)  
• Being respectful, responsible and safe is expected of all students. Parents/guardians will be notified if 

there are any disciplinary issues and may be required to pick up their child. Depending on the severity 

of the disciplinary issue, your child may be disenrolled from their program.  

• Bus transportation is not available for summer school students. 

• Fifth grade students will attend summer school at Memorial Junior High School.  

Breakfast/Snacks 
• Breakfast will be offered to the students attending summer school at no cost. Breakfast will be 

available from 8:00 a.m. – 8:15 a.m.  The students will eat in the Multipurpose Room, Art Room or 

Band/Flex Room. Students who eat breakfast will have assigned seats, will have dividers and will be 

socially distanced.   

• Students can bring a healthy snack (fruit, carrots, pretzels, crackers, etc.) and a water bottle to summer 

school.  Students will not be permitted to use water fountains.  

Dress Code 
• Students should wear appropriate shoes/clothing for recess activities. Flip-flops will not be permitted. 

The regular school year dress code applies to summer school as well.  

• To ensure an effective learning environment is maintained, students are not permitted to bring toys, 

cards, hand-held video games/electronics or other non-instructional items to summer school.  

• Students will participate in motor breaks outside, weather permitting.  

Covid/Health Protocols 
Summer school staff and students will follow the same Health Protocols and Preventative Measures as 

described in the Lansing School District 158 E-Learning & Reopening Transition Plan.  

• Each student will be provided with a tri-fold clear divider to use on their desks throughout summer 

school. The barriers will be sanitized daily. If a student damages or destroys a desktop barrier, they 

may be required to purchase a new divider for $28.00.  

• Hand sanitizer will be available in each classroom.  



• Temperature checks will be taken daily before class begins.   

• The summer school staff will make every attempt to keep students socially distanced.  

• Students will be required to wear a mask during summer school. Students who refuse to wear a mask 

will be removed from class and will not be allowed to participate in summer school.  

• Please review good hygiene habits and other preventative measures with your child prior to the start 

of summer school to prevent the spread of COVID-19.  

• Prior to coming to school each day, students and staff should assess themselves for any COVID-like 
symptoms (listed below). If a student exhibits any COVID-like symptoms, they will not be able to attend 
summer school. 
  
Temperature higher than 100.4   
Cough  
Runny nose  
Chills  
Sore throat  
Headache  
Muscle aches  
Loss of taste or smell  
Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing 
Nausea, vomiting, diarrhea  
Tested positive for COVID-19 

  

Arrival Information 

• Students will enter Coolidge through Door 1 at the main entrance and will either walk to their assigned 

breakfast location or the classroom. No student should arrive prior to 8:00 a.m. 

• Students in the “Get Ready for Kindergarten” (Mrs. Strug) and “Summer School Refresher” (Mrs. Okroi) 

classes will enter Door 12 at 8:50. Students in these two classes can eat breakfast in the classroom.  

• Breakfast will be offered to the students attending summer school at no cost. Breakfast will be served 

from 8:00 a.m. – 8:15 a.m. in the Multipurpose Room, Art Room or Band/Flex Room.  

• Henry Street will remain a one-way street heading north towards 178th Street.  

• Adams Street will remain a one-way street heading west towards Henry Street.  

• William Street will remain a one-way street heading south towards Adams Street.  

• The Horseshoe Drive will be open for quick drop-off. Remember to drive carefully and keep the traffic 

moving. Please be cautious as the students will be exiting the cars.  

Dismissal Information 

• Summer school dismissal is at 12:45 p.m.  

• Students in the “Get Ready for Kindergarten” (Mrs. Strug) and the “Summer School Refresher” (Mrs. 

Okroi) will be dismissed from Door 12 at 12:30pm.  

• Students in First Grade and Second Grade will dismiss out of Door 11 (178th Street).   

• Students in Third and Fourth Grade will dismiss out of Door 10 (178th Street).  

• Henry Street will remain a one-way street heading north towards 178th Street.  

• Adams Street will remain a one-way street heading west towards Henry Street.  

• William Street will remain a one-way street heading south towards Adams Street.  

• Students who have not been picked up will be brought to the main office (Door 1) at 12:55pm.  



Crossing Guard Locations 
• Ridge and Torrence 

• Ridge and Burnham 

• Ridge and School 

• 178th and Burnham 

• 178th and Henry 

• Adams and Henry 

• 178th and William 

• William and Adams 

• Wentworth and Adams 
 
Crossing Guards will be available from 7:20am-8:20am and 12:40pm-1:40pm.  
 

Student Supply List 
• Book Bag 

• Crayons/washable markers 

• Pencils/Erasable Pens 

• Glue (stick or bottle) 

• Scissors 

• Two folders 

• Spiral notebook 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the following administrators:  

 

Mrs. Booth                                                                              

Reavis Elementary School 

pbooth@d158.net 

708-474-8523 

 

Mr. Byrne  

Coolidge Elementary School 

kbyrne@d158.net 

708-474-4320 

 

Mrs. Sechowski 

Oak Glen Elementary School  

msechowski@d158.net 

708-474-1714 

 

Mrs. Willis 

Coolidge Elementary School 

lwillis@d158.net  

708-474-4320 

 


